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The Academic-Student Life Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held

on September 4, 2024 at 8:00 a.m. 
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at SUNY Niagara 

and via ZOOM

	Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members 


	Ms. Sheila Smith, Chairperson 
Mr. Kevin Clark, Vice Chairperson

Mr. William Ross

Mr. Jacob Fleming, Jr. 


	

	 Board Members Excused
Mr. David Haylett, Jr., Vice, Chairperson 
Administration Present

Lloyd A. Holmes, Ph.D., President

Ms. Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Ms. Alissa Cummings, Vice President of Student Services

Fabio Escobar, Ph.D., Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Institutional Effectiveness

Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources


Committee Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. 

A roll call acknowledged the following trustees were present:  Trustees Kevin Clark, William Ross, Sheila Smith, and Jacob Fleming, Jr.  
Academic-Student Life Committee Minutes

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Smith and seconded by Trustee Ross, to approve the Academic Student Life Committee meeting minutes of June 5, 2024 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no questions.

Student Services Updates

Enrollment - Alissa Cummings, Vice President of Student Service provided updates on enrollment; our numbers are doing well, and looking forward to increasing these numbers during the first week of school.  For SUNY community colleges, we are currently 7th for retention.  Vice President Ulatowski added that these numbers do not include students in the CAP program at the high schools.  Updated numbers will be provided at the September board meeting.  

Involuntary Leave Policy for Students – This policy was adopted by SUNY state operated campuses, and SUNY is looking for community colleges to also implement.  This pertains to student who are harmful or egregious.  Policy outlines the actions and procedures to support students and campus safety.  We are seeing a rise with students and mental health conditions.  This is an opportunity for us to establish more standardized process for students who are not able to attend classes, or well enough to attend classes.  There would be parameters to be established and eventually a pathway for students to return to the classroom.  President Holmes added he was happy to see that SUNY has moved to adopt this policy for community colleges.  Currently we do have two full time and one part time mental health counselors on staff.  Specific certification credentials are needed for these counselors.  Committee Chairperson Smith asked about behavior intervention.  The threat assessment model was also discussed.  

It was moved by Trustee Ross and seconded by Trustee Clark to approve the involuntary Leave Policy for Students as discussed.  This item will be brought to the October board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.  

Academic Affairs Updates

Strategic Enrollment Report – Assistant Vice President Fabio Escobar provided information on the monitor which has been updated from the materials provided to the committee.  Enrollment goals were all achieved.  Projections could have been stronger.

Institutional Effectiveness Report – Assistant Vice President Fabio Escobar provided a preliminary report with goal level data.  Adult enrollment is a high goal.  Retention is also a high priority.  Graduation rate is a half point down from last year.  We look good compared to other SUNY community colleges.  Regarding regional diversity, we are trending to a more diverse group of students.

Policy on Policymaking – Assistant Vice President Fabio Escobar discussed this was determined how we would meet Middle States standards as to policy statements that drive policy practices and outcomes and procedures.  There are policies, procedures and guides.  Some of our policies outlined in our manual are not clear, some are procedural, and with some inconsistencies.  This is to support the boards policy making and make sure policies are up to date.  President Holmes states that every policy on campus needs to be approved by the board.  

It was moved by Student Trustee Fleming and seconded by Trustee Clark to approve the Policy on Policymaking as presented.  This item will be brought to the September board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.  

Human Resources 

Draft – Employee ADA Reasonable Accommodations - Assistant Vice President Catherine Brown discussed a reasonable accommodation is a modification or adjustment to a job, the work environment, or the way things are usually done during the hiring process.  The Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requires reasonable accommodations as they relate to three aspects of employment:  1) ensuring equal opportunity in the application process; 2) enabling a qualified individual with a disability to perform the essential functions of a job; and 3) making it possible for an employee with a disability to enjoy equal benefits and privileges of employment.  AVP Brown also explained the new forms needed to be completed by the doctor and employee.  She added we are encountering more reasonable accommodations from employees since COVID.  The updates required are needed to comply with NYS laws. 

It was moved by Student Trustee Fleming, Jr., and seconded by Trustee Clark to accept the Draft – Employee ADA Reasonable Accommodations as presented.  This item will be brought to the September board meeting.  Motion was carried unanimously.  There were no further questions.  

The next meeting scheduled is on Wednesday, October 2, 2024 at 8:00 a.m. in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room.      
It was moved by Student Trustee Fleming, Jr., and seconded by Trustee Ross to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 a.m.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President
